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Feedback to your 
Board of Directors
Do you have an idea, compliment or con­
cern about y o u r  Association? Contact any 
director below on personal issues and ideas 
will be reviewed at each meeting of the 
Board.

E-mail to feedback@alia.org.au will be 
automatically forwarded to all Board mem­
bers.

Alan Bundy [p re s id e n t] p h o n e  
08 8302 6260, fax 08 8302 6362, 
alan.bundy@alia.org.au

Joyce Kirk [v ic e -p re s id e n t] phone
02 9514 2720, fax 02 9514 2723 
joyce.kirk@alia.org.au

Angela Bridgland, phone 03 8344 5368, 
fax 03 8347 7243, 
angela.bridgland@alia.org.au

Kevin Dudeney,phone 02 9636 5007, 
kevin.dudeney@alia.org.au

Moyra McAllister, phone 03 9679 3423, 
fax 03 9679 3111, 
moyra.mcallister@alia.org.au

Chris Seaman, phone 03 6233 7350, fax
03 6231 0927, 
chris.seaman@alia.org.au

Naida Tattersall, phone 07 5581 6879, 
fax 07 5581 6150, 
naida.tattersall@alia.org.au

A n incentive behind the new group 
structure was to give groups more 
scope to take up issues of particular 

interest and need within their representative 
area. A number of groups are doing so and 
here are just some of the projects planned for 
the next twelve months.

Information literacy on the agenda
The Information Literacy Forum included a 
request in its group submission for a seeding 
grant to establish a steering group and em­
ploy a consultant to determine the feasibility 
of establishing a Round Table as 'an ongoing 
advocacy group to promote and advance the 
integration of information literacy into com­
munity, business, public library, school and 
tertiary education programs.' The steering 
group will be a partnership between ALIA, 
the National Library of Australia and the Na­
tional Office for the Information Economy. 
This initiative follows on from the Round Ta­
ble on Information Literacy for all Australians 

held on 28 February 2001 
and based on the National 
Forum for information Lit­
eracy in the United States. 
The consultancy go to ten­
der in july/August.

Using the numbers
As the Health Libraries 
Australia Group states in 
its submission 'if we aren't 
counted, we don't count.' 
The group will undertake 
a census of health libraries 
and staff to identify its 
market and to collect data 
to assist in benchmarking 
exercises and in making 
contributions to the na­
tional health information 
policy development proc­
ess. A project officer will 
collect and analyse the 
data and a database will 
be developed for data 
storage and analysis and 
ongoing ALIAnet web- 
based reporting.

Setting the standard
TAFF National Group will 
be developing perform­
ance indicators for TAPE 
libraries to be used nation­
ally. Health Libraries Aus­
tralia will be working on a 
scheme for the accredita­
tion of library services.

Health Libraries Aus­

tralia is to extend the Anne Harrison Award 
project on Evidence Based Healthcare al­
ready underway —  to provide a website with 
some self-directed learning packages —  to 
include a train-the-trainer exercise to de­
velop at least one person from each state and 
territory as the local leader in promoting 
skills development in evidence based 
healthcare.

CPD happenings
Planning a weekend in the country? The 
Children and Youth Services Victoria Group 
is holding its Rhythm  a n d  rh ym e  biennial lit­
erature country weekend in October. ALIA 
SA will hold its biennial regional conference 
in Berri later this year. The ALIA Hunter Re­
gional Group is working with the University 
of Newcastle on a regional conference in 
September, and in November ALIA Riverina 
is holding a regional 'mini' conference and 
ALIA Tasmania is holding a statewide confer­
ence.

In addition there are hundreds of CPD 
activities planned that will be listed in the 
Events columns in in C ite  and on ALIAnet. To 
assist members outside the region, South 
Queensland University and Research Librar­
ies (SQURLS) Group will be videotaping its 
major seminar for distribution on request.

New groups
Submissions for endorsement of a group by 
the Board of Directors may be made at any 
time. Details are at http://www.alia.org.au/ 
groups/or available from National Office.

Books Alive!
The Australia Council has issued U p d a te  
N o.1  (June) for Books Alive!, the campaign 
to 'promote the intrinsic value of books, 
reading and iiteracy (particularly for chil­
dren) and the books of Australian writers' 
and part of the Federal Government's Book 
Industry Assistance Plan (BIAP). ALIA is rep­
resented on the reference group. The Aus­
tralia Council is distributing the U p d a te  to 
public libraries. If you are not in a public li­
brary and would like a copy please contact 
ALIA National Office or log on to their 
website at http://www.ozco.gov.au/issues/ 
booksalive/.

Honour roll
Back in October 2000 the idea of a 20:h cen­
tury Honour Roll was floated in in C ite . 
Given the overwhelming response to the call 
for nominations beyond those initially listed 
the Board of Directors has decided not to 
proceed with the Roll at this stage. All nomi­
nations will be retained for future record and 
the Board thanks all those who made sugges­
tions. ■
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